                                              CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
                     MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
                                  MONDAY  20th May, 2019.
        Present:  Cllrs: Bryn Morris, Graham Johns, Alan Price, Jill Morgan, Tim Mason (Acting Chair), 
                        Bryan Davies.
       Apologies:  Cllr. G Thomas, C Cllr. Neil Prior


1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 15th April, 2019, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan and Cllr. Bryn Morris.
2. Matters Arising  
· Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant Application – a copy of the Council’s Welsh Language Policy and copies of bank statements were passed to Cllr. Alan Price to forward on.  The date of assessment is now June.
· Mathry One Way System – parking issues.  Cllr. Price proposed a letter to the Farmers Arms – complaints and concerns about the parking on the one way system – would they mind not parking there.  It is difficult to see the give way lines past the cars.
· Bus shelter on the A487 – feedback from travellers – C Cllr. Prior was not at the meeting.
· CLT (Community Land Trust).  C Cllr. Prior was not at the meeting so no further discussion
took place.

3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:    ICO – annual data protection fee - £40.00

                                                BHIB (insurance) - £316.35

           Payments received:   Pembs County Council – precept payment - £1334.00 
           Proposed by Cllr. Graham Johns and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.               

           Account information:  

      Balance of current a/c  as at 2nd May - £3719.93
          Balance of deposit a/c as at 2nd May -  £4005.21
4. PLANNING
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum News – passed to Cllr. Jill Morgan.
b)  Pembs County Council – LDP2 Candidate Sites – The Council has concerns about Site 054 
     which has been included in the LDP2 for the first time. Several years ago this site was the 
     subject of a plannning application which was refused.  It went to Appeal and was subsequently 
     dismissed. Cllr. Jill Morgan will make a response to Pembs County Council.
c)  Pembs County Council – Tour of Pembrokeshire cycle ride – 18th May.  It was very popular.
d) Pembs County Council – Community Delivery Project – seeking community support for various 
    non-statutory services including public toilets, playparks, parks, gardens & public open spaces 

    received.

e)  Pembs County Council – forthcoming changes in Waste & Recycling Centres in Pembrokeshire  

     received.
f)   Pembs County Council – how fair is Pembrokeshire? Received.  

g)  Police & Crime Commissioner – community fund.  Cllr. Alan Price will look into applying for this 

     fund.
h)  Jonathan Andrews (Llewellyn Humphries land agents) – emails received in answer to on-going 

     queries about the legal costs of transferring land to make the public toilet more accessible.  Still 
     no actual response from the University of Wales’ solicitors.








i)   Mathry Village Forum – minutes of meeting held on the 13th May, 2019, received.
6. STANDING ORDERS
Copies of existing and proposed Standing Orders had been sent to all Councillors.   For decision at the June meeting if possible.


7. COMMUNITY HALL
8. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
No report available.


9. FRENCH TWINNING
21st August, 2020 is the proposed date for next year’s visit to Mathry.
                                                 
10.  Stephen Crabb Surgery
       Thursday 25th April.  Several people came. Cllrs. Bryn Morris and Jill Morgan attended.
11.  Trehale Farm
        There is concern about the number of advertising signs being put up locally to advertise Trehale     

        Farm.   The Clerk was asked to contact Pembs County Council Highways Dept.  There was also a 

        question from a local resident about new caravans being delivered to the farm and whether 

        planning permission had been sought.
12.  Mathry Farm
       There is concern from a local resident about an increase in the number of bays which will create  

       extra slurry and where this slurry is going to go. Cllr. Bryn Morris will find the Planning Application 

       from 2014.
13. Telephone Box Door

      Councillors will endeavour to find a replacement door for the phone box in the village. 

Signed …………………………………..

Date  …………………………………….
